
 

 

Plymouth City Council Meeting Proceedings 

Thursday, November 2, 2023 

The Plymouth Council met in regular session on Thursday, November 2nd, at 7:00pm. 

Mayor Kuhlers called the meeting to order with the following members present- Lissa Merfeld, Wade Eastman, Amy 

Berding, Allan Rye and Eric Abundis. 

Others Present: Craig Howard and Denise Eastman. 

Motion to approve agenda by Abundis, 2nd by Rye. Motion carried. 

Mayor Kuhlers opened the public forum – Howard wanted to know why all the apples were picked off of the community 

apple trees and used at Apple Fest?  Berding and several others tried to explain that Applefest is a “Community” event.  

He then commented about health insurance, which was an agenda item for later discussion. 

Department Reports: Fire Department – Chief Ryg was absent with no information provided.  Public Works – Prepping for 

winter, Will hang Handicap signs on City Hall and with until Spring to paint the lines.  Missed the CE class last month, 

trying to find something online .  Clerk – Waiting out the 30 day requirement for the Past Due Bills, will have Resolutions 

for Dec. meeting, presented AFR, talked about another company that my be interested in helping the city with speed 

control, still no updates from BlueLine Solutions. 

Old Business – none 

New Business:  Project Grant writing – Tabled to December.  Eastman’s presented their new health Ins. options.  Motion 

by Rye with 2nd by Abundis for a new payment of $359.91/mo. For Wade’s Health Ins.  There was a conversation about 

the Halloween contest, with no action taken. 

Rye motioned to approve October minutes, 2nd by Berding, motion carried. 

Motion by Rye to approve treasurer’s report 2nd by Berding, motion carried.  

Motion to approve October bills by Merfeld 2nd by Rye, motion carried. 

Comments from Mayor- Hoped everyone has a good Thanksgiving, and a reminder to turn clocks back. 

Comments from Council – No comments from Merfeld, Berding presented a financial report for Community Betterment, 

asked Wade about street flooding after the rain a couple of weeks ago.  Eastman stated it was for the most part because 

of the leaves plugging the drains. Stated she felt there were not as many houses open for trick or treating this year.  Rye 

commented we have an albino squirrel living South of town. Abundis feels meeting minutes should be posted in the 

window. Eastman said he had a phone call about the lead/copper water line survey that is due next August. 

Motion to Adjourn by Berding 2nd by Merfeld, motion carried. The meeting was Adjourned at 7:50pm. 

Brenda Dunbar                                Cecil Kuhlers 
City Clerk    Mayor 


